
 

MEMORANDUM 

 
 
TO:   Mayor Miller, City Council Members 
      
FROM:  Tony Ekins, City Planner 
 
SUBJECT:  Discussion Item: Michael Sovine, Park Ranger, Hyrum State Park 
 
DATE:   February 28, 2025  
 
 
CITY COUNCIL AGENDA: 
March 6, 2025 
 
OVERVIEW: 
Hyrum State Park is planning to expand off-street parking to provide an area for users of Hyrum 
Dam to conduct preparations for pre-launch boating and minimize on-street obstructions near 
the entrance of Hyrum Dam.  Hyrum City Code 17.04.030(F) exempts property owned by the 
state from the zoning ordinance, however, Michael Sovine will be conducting a discussion with 
the Hyrum City Council to review the state’s project goals and objectives for the parking 
expansion.  
 
Attachment: 

1. Submitted Hyrum State Park Exhibit 




